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When considering changing the rules on legacy permits and vested rights of leaseholders please understand how your
actions can severely diminish the livelihood of mineral rights holders. There are investors that have responsibly planned
their retirement around the income from these investments and will not be able to make ends meet. Others, who have
inherited these leaseholds from generations past, consider these investments as a family legacy that will be robbed of a
historical piece of their family’s heritage, history and ownership. As mineral owners, this proposal infringes on our
vested rights and is unlawful. These very mineral owners you are robbing are your neighbors, friends, coworkers and
local retirees! It is the moral obligation of the Ventura County Board of Supervisors, to protect all of its citizens. For all of
those retirees that have had this investment in their retirement portfolio for decades and depend on it to live, | highly
recommend that you consider their ability to survive financially in these dire times. The current times could not be
worse to make changes of this nature considering our nation's diabolical economic state!

Thank you for your consideration,

Carolyn Barla



